Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association
Minutes

November 13, 2012 

Board Members Present:  President John Dauernheim, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Gordon Kassen, and Ray Lauer

Approved Absence: Kevin Seelbach

President Dauernheim called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  There were fourteen ( 14) people in attendance and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes of Meeting of October 9, 2012: On a motion by Marilyn Meyer, seconded by Phil, the minutes were not read as they had already been distributed via the website.  MOTION PASSED

Treasurer’s Report:  Marilyn reported that through Assessments for 2012-13, sale of gate cards, trailer rental and bank interest, there was a total cash inflow of $3,933.68.

Cash outflow amounted to $4,046.85 with the major items being $1,472.00 for payment to the IRS, $928.00 for Missouri Employers Mutual Insurance, and $1,347.78 to Sentry Security.

The checking account balance is $291,430.37.  Delinquent assessments for 2011-2012 and for 2012-2013 involve two empty houses, and 4 others have been turned over to the Board’s attorney for collection.

Phil made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report, and it was seconded by John Johnston.  MOTION PASSED
Then Marilyn presented information for November billing (9/10/12 to 10/28/12) and for which she had already made payments.  This amounted to $3,980.97 and involved such items as Sentry Security (September 10 to October 2) for $2,679.60, legal payment for 3rd quarter of $559.70, Newsletter for November/December at $231.90 and $100.00 to the trapper.   The other minor costs involved payments to Charter Business for the phone at the gate, PWSD#13, rewiring the light over the bulletin board adjacent to the guard shack, repair of the trailer hitch and for the portable toilet outside the community house.  Phil made a motion to accept the report, and it was seconded by John Johnston.  MOTION PASSED
Gate: Russ Wilner was not available for the meeting, but had sent information to Rich Hirsch about four days of gate “transactions” and it reflected there appears to be widespread abuse of three assigned code numbers.  This matter will be further reviewed.   Russ said he will download more transaction data in the future to try and detect any additional entry code abuse.      
SECURITY: Phil reported that on Saturday, October 27 there was a call made to the 911 operator from a resident who indicated a guest was threatening to take his life.  Sheriff Deputies and an ambulance arrived on the scene only to discover the individual had left on foot.  A search was to no avail.

On Saturday, November 3, there was a report of vandalism having occurred to several mail boxes on the South side, and one was stolen.  

The seasonal contract with Sentry Security for guard services ended on October 28.

On November 7 Phil replaced the gate arm after it was knocked loose by a tailgater.  There was no damage and no monetary loss involved.  

Phil reminded everyone that November is Neighborhood Watch month and asked that anyone witnessing suspicious activity to contact 911.  Finally, property owners should be aware of burning regulations as found in the November/December newsletter.

BUILDING: John Johnston presented two requests from property owners, Lots B-13 and B-14 (Woods) and I-20 (Messina), both wanting to replace existing docks.  Both were approved on a motion by Gordon, seconded by Phil.  Then, there was a request for dock replacement on Lots A-12 and A-13 (Diaz de Leon), however this was tabled until the plan could be resubmitted by the owner.  (It was later approved via e-mail after assurance was given proper building materials would be utilized.)

MAINTENANCE: President Dauernheim stated he would advise Kevin the truck is to be outfitted with the snow plow.  Also, he reported the start of construction of the pole barn in the maintenance area is awaiting approval of Jefferson County authorities.  Gordon will follow up on this issue.  
FINANCE:  No report

WEBSITE: Janet reported the deadline for submission of information, ads, etc., for the next publication of the Newsletter is December 20, 2012.

PARENTS CLUB REPRESENTATIVE: Barb Rohm advised there will be a Christmas event for children and the chili cook off on December 9

GARDEN CLUB – SEWER BOARD – WATER TESTING: No reports.

DAM: Clarue was not present for the meeting but had sent an e-mail relative to the ground hog burrows that had been observed.  She contacted Bill McLaren who inspected the dam and provided a bid of $1,850.00 to remediate the situation.  Clarue had sought two other bids and it appeared those contractors would be more costly.  Besides, Bill has experience in addressing the tunneling by animals.  Phil questioned whether McLaren has insurance coverage, and with the assumption he does, Phil made a motion to approve the hiring of McLaren.  John Johnston seconded the motion.  MOTION PASSED (Note:  John Dauernheim contacted Mr. McLaren and on November 22 verified he has insurance coverage.)   
OLD BUSINESS: President Dauernheim reported he had contacted Bill McLaren regarding the time frame for which he would begin the removal of the silt and was informed work was planned for November 19, 2012.  Also, the president made an inquiry about the boulders that were to be placed to assist in the future silt buildup, and McLaren advised they would be delivered before the work began.  

Next the president led a discussion about the lowering of the lake, advising it was presently down 58 ½ inches.  Several property owners asked that it be lowered to six feet (72”) to accommodate work on their respective sea walls.  Rich Hirsch advised that, barring any measurable rainfall, the six foot level should occur on the Monday following Thanksgiving (November 26).  At this point, Gordon made a motion the siphoning should be stopped at the 6 foot level.  Phil seconded the motion. MOTION PASSED
There being no further matters for discussion. The meeting was adjourned at 7:54 p.m.

Prepared by:

Ray Lauer

Secretary – Vice President         
